Queen's Inclosure Primary School

Headteacher: Mrs J Allen. B.Ed. (Hons)

<u>www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk</u>

e-mail:adminoffice@queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk

Cornelius Drive, Waterlooville, Hampshire, PO7 8NT

Tel: 023 9226 8067

March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.

RED NOSE DAY & VILLAGE AFRICA – Friday 17th March

During the Spring Term, we usually organise a fund raising event for an international charity. Sport Relief and Comic Relief are both being promoted this year as Red Nose Day. The School Council have agreed that we should use Sport Relief as our focus this year, as we did a Comic Relief focus last year.

Following an assembly from Ms Johnston from Village Africa, members of the School Council would also like to raise money for the charity's new ambulance appeal.

As a result, on **Friday 17**th **March**, the School Council would like to invite children to donate £1 (to be split between Village Africa and Red Nose Day) and come to school dressed in **a sporting outfit** or **Comic Relief/Red Nose** clothing and accessories.

This means they can wear sports clothing from any sports they do outside school or clothing linked to sports, or any Comic Relief/Red Nose clothing and accessories. For safety, children should not bring in additional sporting equipment and accessories that might be unsuitable for a day at school e.g. shin pads, helmets, rackets, bats etc.

Please make sure that any footwear is suitable for break time and safe in the classroom (trainers, shoes or plimsolls are ideal – no studded footwear please).

Thank you all for contributing to our Children in Need event in the Autumn Term - we raised £385. We hope you will support our fund raising event again this term.

Thank you

School Council Executive Team





